Consensus among political groups marks start of draft law on vehicle entry onto island
Tuesday, 24 February 2015 13:39

This morning at the Formentera Council, a meeting was celebrated by the Junta de Portaveus,
a group of spokespersons of the different political organisations on the island. The junta arrived
at the unanimous decision to begin drafting a proposal that will go before the Balearic Islands
parliament with the objective of waging an entry tax on vehicles coming to Formentera.

Present at the gathering were Jaume Ferrer, president of the Formentera Council, and
spokespersons of the political groups with representation in the local administration. The list
included Sonia Cardona from Gent per Formentera, José Manuel Alcaraz from Partido Popular,
Santi Juan from PSOE and Javi Serra from Grup Independent de Formentera (GUIF).

The junta is a deliberative body of Formentera's political groups, stipulated within the
administration's code of regulations, and having the function of adopting positions on general
interest issues.

The day's gathering transpired as per the debate that took place at the Consell d'Entitats
(council of local organisations), at which juncture it was decided not only that resources would
be dedicated to abating the oversaturation of vehicle traffic affecting the island at different points
throughout the year, but also that this action would be achieved by means of a tax on vehicle
entry. The session served to organise the different tasks that will be necessary in order to bring
the proposal before the Balearic

Parlament

. It will in turn fall within the remit of the parliament to authorise Formentera to administer the
vehicle tax.

Biweekly meetings

Meeting attendees agreed on creating a working group composed of the following members: the
president of the Formentera Council, one representative from each political party, the transport
councillor of the local administration, a representative of the Consell d'Entitats and Council
secretary Angel Navarro, who will act as chief of the group's technical operations.
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In addition, the decision was made to permit group members to attend gatherings in the
company of secondary advisers and the door was also opened to the use of external
consultation if deemed necessary. The meetings will be held once a fortnight. The first gathering
of the working group was thus scheduled for 10 March. In consideration of the approaching end
of the current legislative session, the political parties agreed that whatever the result of the
upcoming May elections, the group would move forward until completion of the proposed work.
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